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Peace Christian Reformed Church
Menno, SD
February 20, 2022

Organist Alita Guthmiller

Welcome & Announcements Rev. Bill Weber

Preparation for Worship

Call to Worship - on screen

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another

* Opening Hymn of Praise: Blue 322 “When Morning Gilds the Skies”
Confession of Sins — on screen

Silent Confession of Sins

Assurance of Pardon

God’s Will for Our Lives: Psalm 19 and Romans 6:1-4

* Hymn of Instruction for Daily Living: My Baptism It Teaches Me (insert)
Congregational Prayer followed by the Lord's Prayer

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for the General Fund
Special offering for MORE — marked plate

Scripture: John 11:1-27, read by Randy Woehl

* Hymn of lllumination: Blue 394 “Spirit of God, Dwell Thou Within My Heart”
Sermon: Christ’s Death and Resurrection and Our Daily Practice

Prayer

* Hymn of Application: Loved and Known Are Jesus’ People (insert)

* Apostles Creed

* Benediction

*Closing Hymn: Blue 493 Doxology

*please stand if able



Today/This Week:
February 20 — Worship, 9:30 a.m./Sunday School
Youth Group Valentine’s Supper, 5 & 7 p.m. serving times
February 21 - Christmas ornament project, 1-3 p.m.
February 23 - Women’s Bible Study, 10 a.m.
Evening Ladies Bible Study, 7 p.m.
Men’s Bible Study, 7:00 p.m.

Upcoming:
February 27 — Worship, 9:30 a.m./Sunday School, Rev. Bill Weber
March 2 - Women's Bible Study, 10 a.m.

Evening Ladies Bible Study, 7 p.m.

Men'’s Bible Study, 7 p.m.

February 13: Attendance—68; Offering - $1690 General Fund

SOUND SYSTEM for February: Jeremy Zeeb
USHER for February: Jeremy Zeeb

SCRIPTURE READING: If you are interested in volunteering to read scripture
during the service next Sunday, February 27, please talk to Henry Bender.

YOUTH GROUP VALENTINE SUPPER: The annual Valentine’s Supper will be held
tonight serving times at 5pm and 7pm. Talk with Janelle Bender or Rachel
Guthmiller for reservations. Gift baskets will also be auctioned off. All proceeds

will be donated to the Bietz family to help off-set the costs of Dawson’s medical
bills.

WEEKLY PRAYERS: Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed
Church. The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of Feb 20 are Mark
& Rhonda Hento, Diane Knodel, and Michael Neuharth.

MORE OFFERING: There will be a plate offering for M.O.R.E. on February 20
(TODAY). There will be an offering plate marked in the back of the sanctuary.

CHRISTMAS ORNAMENTS: On Monday February 21, we will be making
Christmas ornaments at the church. All kids are invited to come and make
Christmas ornaments for Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes. We'll be
working on this from 1-3 p.m. and are welcome to invite a friend. — Mary Zeeb

PLATE OFFERING FOR MARCH 6: There will be a special plate offering for
Minnkota Diaconate on March 6. The plate will be in the back and marked.



COMMUNION: We will be having communion on March 6.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECTS:

There is a group of ladies working on projects to be used for the shoe boxes for
Operation Christmas Child. This coming Wednesday, February 16, at about
12:00 noon, all are welcome to come to church and help make t-shirt jump
ropes again. There will be a lunch served at 11:30 a.m. that morning before
starting on the jump ropes, please join us for that as well. T-shirts will need to
be cut up and more t-shirts are needed to continue making the jump ropes. If
you have a scissors, cutting matt, or cutting tool, make sure to bring it along.

We will also be making pillowcase dresses. If anyone has fabric scraps, binding,
elastic, lace, or ribbon that is 1.5 inches or less, it could be used for the dress
project. See Mary Zeeb if you want more information or may have supplies that
could be put to use with this project.

We're getting going early on the projects so that we have sufficient items to put
in the Operation Christmas Child boxes. One of the next things we’ll be working
on is making a Christmas ornament for each box.

ITEMIS NEEDED FOR OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD: The following items are
needed for our goal of filling 300 Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes:
Stocking caps and fuzzy socks are on sale now or soon (I purchased 288 pairs of
knit gloves for 75 cents a 3 pack), watch for Valentine's stuffed animals or toys
on sale after Valentine's Day, bars of soap, wash cloths, combs, brushes, hair
scrunchies or ponytails. Please let me know if you have any questions. There will
be a box in the library to place any items you graciously choose to donate. |
thank you in advance for your help and generosity. — Danielle Schaeffer

CONSISTORY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS:

Brett Guthmiller presented the offering schedule for 2022.

Discussion was held on having Pastor Bill Weber as interim pastor.
Approved the Care Groups.

Motion made, seconded and passed to send $2000 to Classis Minnkota.
Randy Woehl gave an update on the confirmation class.

The prayer service will be held on March 23 at 7:30 pm.

Doug Schaeffer will continue to do adult Sunday School with Jeremy Zeeb filling
in when Doug is absent.

Construction on storage room is done with shelving to be purchased.
Jeremy Zeeb gave an update on camera for service.

Rano Kirschenman gave an update on Search Committee results.



